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Manhattan Community Board 8

Environment and Sanitation Committee Meeting

Tuesday, February 9, 2010

New York Blood Center

310 East 67th Street, Auditorium

6:30 pm

Board Members Present: Dave Kleckner, Debbie Teitelbaum, Mike Auerbach, Roy Carlin, Jonathan Horn, Mary Pike, Ellen Polivy, Judy Schneider,  

Committee Members Absent: None

Number of Attendees: 42
The meeting was called to order at 6:35pm
Introduction
The focus of the meeting was the on-going work and plans for Shaft 33-B, particularly the reconstruction of trunk water mains along E. 59th St (1st Ave – 3rd Ave) for the City’s greatly anticipated Third Harbor Water Tunnel.  

NYC Department of Environmental Protection Commissioner Holloway provided a brief overview, stayed for the entire meeting including to answer questions, and stressed his accessibility for those who would like to contact him subsequently.  Other DEP staff were present.  Also in attendance was NYC DOT Manhattan Borough Commissioner Margaret Forgione (with staff), who also fielded questions.
The meeting primarily featured a presentation by Shane Ojar of NYC Department of Design & Construction (DDC), who provided a slide show and answered questions.  A copy of Mr. Ojar’s slides is posted on the CB8 website.

Some of the community attendees at the meeting reside in Manhattan CD6, and were there to express concerns about project construction in their district.  The CB8 Chairs granted them some latitude to state their concerns, but made a point of focusing the meeting on matters specific to CD8.
DDC’s Presentation
Some of the key points included in DDC’s presentation (subsequently posted on the CB8 website) included:

· Reconstruction of trunk water mains on E. 59th Street will occur from summer 2010 – summer 2013 to connect to the Shaft 33B Water Tunnel as work will include to construct water mains; distribution mains; and valves, regulators and chambers.  Work also will include construction of various utility infrastructure, catch basins and connections, pedestrian ramps, and new roadway surface.  The work is anticipated to be bid out by DDC within the next several weeks and includes a $35 million project budget.
· Construction impacts are anticipated along both the east and west sides of 59th Street (from the distribution main on the east, and the trunk main on the west).

· E. 59th St will become one-way for vehicular traffic westbound between 1st and 2nd Avenue in order to maintain traffic flow during construction, with eastbound traffic detoured to E. 58th Street.

· In order to expedite project completion, 59th St between 2nd and 3rd Avenue will be closed on weekends.  However, it was stressed that access ramps to the 59th St Bridge will remain open at all times.

· Some water disruptions (shut-offs) are anticipated, with one-day prior notice provided.

· Rodent control measures will be undertaken at the site construction area, and there also will be coordination with other agencies including the Dept of Health & Mental Hygiene’s Pest Control Services, which among its tasks works with 19 other agencies to coordinate the City’s response to rats in NYC.  
· Expected community impacts were presented.  Pedestrian access to buildings will be maintained at all times.  Street closures and/or limited access may be necessary.  Uniformed NYPD Traffic agents will be assigned for traffic control.  Certain operations will generate noise and will be monitored by DDC with work conducted in compliance with DEP Noise Code regulations.  Driveway/loading dock access may be temporarily restricted while a street is closed to through-traffic.  Parking may be restricted.

· The project will be coordinated with the Roosevelt Island Operating Corporation (RIOC) re: work on the tramway, however, CB8 members raised concerns that there appears to be overlap in construction schedules, and also raised concerns about Manhattan bus routes (including on the Select Bus Service project).  DOT responded that they will come back to a CB8 Transportation Committee meeting to discuss.  Concerns about site restoration and mitigation of impacts on Tramway Park also were raised by CB8 members.
· Since the construction work pertains to both the CB8 Environment & Sanitation Committee and Transportation Committee, it was discussed that a joint meeting of the two CB8 committees will be convened.  The anticipated date for that meeting is April 29th.  The April date was chosen, rather than March, as this will allow for the contractor to be selected and anticipated impacts on traffic patterns to be fully discussed as DOT indicated would be the case.
· Community Outreach and Notification will be provided, including via consistent communication with CBs and other stakeholders, brochures, daily bulletins, special advisory notices, and e-mail alerts.  Contact phone numbers will be provided and during non-working hours calls can be made to 311 giving the Project ID MED600.
New/Old Business
Committee continued discussion of planning an informational forum on air quality impacts of heating oil and boilers including in the context of recent reports citing extremely poor ambient air quality on the Upper East Side.  
The committee plans to convene a panel discussion in May or June focusing on helping individual buildings switch to using cleaner fuel.  We are thinking the panel should consist of 3-4 speakers and cover the following three areas:


1. Medical/health implications
2. What has created the problem
3. The economics of why switching over to cleaner fuel makes sense financially for individual buildings.


We are planning on focusing on all types of buildings in our area, not only apartments buildings as had been discussed prior.  For panelists, we may reach out to the Board of Health, Council Member Garodnick, a health advocacy group, NYSERDA/Solar One, Environmental Defense Fund and/or others with expertise.  
Publicity for the event is expected to include distributing a flyer with very specific information to capture people's interest.  It is anticipated that the outreach will target co-op and condo managing agents as well as management at larger institutions such as hospitals.  Debbie will e-mail all the committee members with ideas of who we should reach out to, and we will divide the work up among committee members.

Meeting adjourned at ~8:00pm.

Respectfully submitted,

Debbie Teitelbaum and Dave Kleckner

Co-chairs Environment and Sanitation Committee
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